CONINGSBY, TATTERSHALIL & WOODHALL SPA

NEIGHBOURHOOD POLICING TEAM AREA

UPDATE

The Woodhall Spa Neighbourhood Policing Panel

will next meet on 29/03/10 at the Woodhall Spa
Hotel 19.00hrs

No priorities were set at the last meeting.

The Coningsby & Tattershall Neighbourhood
Policing Panel will next meet on 17/03/10 at the
Alan Barker Pavilion 19.30hrs

No priorities were set at the last meeting

Due to the sometimes sensitive issues being
discussed these meetings are not open to the
general public, however there is a lbminute
open forum before hand so if there is an
issue you would like addressed please feel

LINCOLNSHIRE POLICE

What is Operation Nova?
A force-wide, long-term operation aimed at

1. Reducing the incidents of alcohol fuelled
anti-social behaviour and violence mainly
occurring 1in the town centres during the
evenings and nights at weekends AND

2. reducing the incidents of domestic abuse.

free to come along to speak to the panel and
your local officers

Lincolnshire Police launch a new force wide number for contacting your pblice.

New Single non Emergency Number 0300 1 1 1 0300

Again we cannot stress enough the importance of ringing through an incident the moment it is occurring.
Several times over the past few months we have been made aware of incidents that have occurred days,
sometimes weeks, before we are notified.

If you cannot contact your local Policing Team direct then make use of the new single non emergency
number for Lincolnshire Police as displayed above.

As always in an emergency call 999
This way the details are taken at the time an incident occurs and an officer can be assigned to deal with
it as it is occurring ensuring it is dealt with swiftly and efficiently.

Incidents of note/Feedback

Woodhall Spa: An Archers Survey, which measures the speed of vehicles over a certain time span, was
recently carried out on Horncastle Road following on from complaints that speeding here was a serious
issue. The survey covered 6 x 24 hours periods in which a total of 20,280 vehicles were checked. The
average speed of all vehicles was 42 mph and of those vehicles checked just 1% were travelling at a speed
at which prosecution would be an appropriate course of action. The survey shows the 50 mph speed limit
is well observed and complied with.

Tattershall and Coningsby: Throughout February there were several incidents of vehicle crime within the
Coningsby and Tattershall area. This included theft from and theft of motor vehicle.

Can you please ensure that:

1.) All valuables are removed from vehicles at all times, this includes satellite navigational equipment,
mobile phones, stereo fronts, CD’s, bag’s and anything else that may be a temptation to the opportune
criminal.

2). And, that all vehicles are secured and, if fitted, alarms are set.

Thatcham Assured alarms can be purchased from most vehicle accessory outlet stores and may decrease the
cost of your motor insurance.

If you have any information regarding these incidents please do not hesitate to contact your local
Policina Team on the numbers below or alternativelv contact Crime Stoobners on 0800 555 111.

Coningsby, Tattershall and Woodhall Spa
Neighbourhood Policing Team

PC Chris Redfearn =
PCSO Alison Evans
PCSO Martin Clouch

(Community Beat Manager) 07939 312889
(Tattershall) 07944 776880

(Woodhall Sva) 07825 100410




